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NEWS 

 

Welcome to the December issue of Didcot Diary.  
  
Didcot has been very busy, especially during November.   
 
The annual Remembrance Parade took place on Sunday 13th November 
2016 (see page 3). 
 
We had the Street Fair on Thursday 24th November, where lots of stalls, fair 
rides, and a parade along the 
Broadway took place organised 
by The Street Fair Committee 
volunteers. 
 
Also we had the food festival over 
the weekend of 25th - 27th 
November at the Cornerstone, 
organised by Christine Wallace. 

Didcot Diary— December 2016 

Didcot Town Council 

 

Pages 

2 News 
3 Remembrance Parade 
4 Parks & Gardens, Recycling, 

Christmas Refuse Collection, 
Didcot Town Council 
Christmas Opening 

5 Tree Planting, Sustrans 
Cycle Route, Cashless 
Parking 

6 Mayor’s Sponsored Walk 
7 Ridgeway Winter Newsletter 

& 2017 Litter Pick 
8 Christmas Tree & Mayor’s 

Charity Dinner 

Council Offices, Britwell Road  Phone: 01235 812637 
Didcot  Fax: 01235 512837 
Oxon  E-mail: council@didcot.gov.uk 
OX11 7HN  www.didcot.gov.uk   

 

mailto:council@didcot.gov.uk
http://www.didcot.gov.uk


3 

 

 

Council Offices, Britwell Road  Phone: 01235 812637 
Didcot  Fax: 01235 512837 
Oxon  E-mail: council@didcot.gov.uk 
OX11 7HN  www.didcot.gov.uk   

Didcot Town Council 

 Remembrance Parade 2016 

On Sunday 13th November 2016 the annual Remembrance Parade took 
place in Didcot, leaving Edinburgh Drive car park and finishing at the 
Memorial by the Civic Hall. 
 
The Oxford Caledonian Pipe Band lead the 
parade, followed by 11 EOD Regiment along 
with Ed Vaisey MP, Didcot Town Mayor, 
Didcot Council, and members of the Royal 
British Legion.  Various clubs and societies 
also took part in the parade.   
 
Paul Gander officiated the service, assisted 
by Fran Childs and Rev Kevin Jones CF the 
Army Padre.  Abbey Brass Band played and 
Didcot Choral Society sang. 
 
Mrs Elizabeth Paris, Deputy Lord Lieutenant of Oxfordshire, led the wreath 

laying followed by the Mayor with the Town wreath. 

 

After the service refreshments were served at the Civic Hall where work by 
Year 6 children from Stephen Freeman School on WW1 was on display. 
 
Didcot Town Council gives Grant Aid to the Royal British Legion to support the 
event 
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Didcot Town Council 

Parks and Gardens 

The weather broke in September with heavy rain but the temperatures have 

remained good for the time of year. After a summer of flowers in Broadway 

gardens, around the Civic Hall and at the cemetery, we have now removed the 

faded blooms and planted winter pansies and bulbs. All the shrubs are getting an 

end of year trim in readiness for winter. 

 

Recycling 

There has been some confusion over the recycling recently.  As of 1st November 

South Oxfordshire District Council are no longer accepting recycling rubbish in the 

green bins unless they are in clear plastic bags or loose in the bin.  This is to stop 

contamination of the recycling. 

You can purchase clear bags from most supermarkets in Didcot. 

 

Christmas Bank Holiday Refuse Collections 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Didcot Town Council Office Christmas Opening 

The Council Offices will close at 12pm on Friday 23rd December and reopen on 

Tuesday 3rd January 2017. 

If you have an emergency during this time please contact South Oxfordshire 

District Council on 01235 422422. 

 

Normal collection day Revised collection day Which bin 

Friday 30th December 2016 Tuesday 3rd January 2017 Grey & food 

Friday 6th January 2017 Monday 9th January 2017 Green & food (no garden 

waste) 

Friday 13th January 2017 Saturday 14th January 2017 Grey & food 
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Tree Planting 

On a lovely sunny day, Friday 25th 

November 2016, The Mayor, Councillor 

Steve Connel along with members of the 

Royal British Legion planted a 

Commemorative Oak tree for World War 1. 

 

 

 

 

 

Sustrans Cycle Route Sign on Ladygrove Park 
 
A new Sustrans Cycle Route sign has been 
restored on Ladygrove.  Hopefully, the new 
structure, which is on a much larger base, will now 
be resistant to any further attempts to push it over. 
 

 

 

 

Cashless Parking 

On 1st November South Oxfordshire District Council launched a new service for 
people to pay by mobile in district council car parks called Connect Cashless - this 
will replace the current RingGo service.   
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Mayor’s Sponsored Walk 

For those of you reading this who don't know me, my name is 
Steve Connel and I'm the current Mayor of Didcot.    

Each year its tradition for the Mayor to pick 1 or 2 charities which 
are particularly close to their heart and  try to raise both money 
and awareness for them.  Mine are Turberous Sclerosis and 
South Vale Young Carers. 

Below is a brief summary of the 6ish hours from the walk. 

On the morning of the 12th November I woke up with a very bad 
cold to the sound of the rain battering against my bedroom 
window.   Every logical part of my brain told me to delay it a 
week, but as anyone who has ever been involved in 
fundraising knows logic rarely wins especially when charities are 
relying on you. 

So I took the train to Reading station and live streamed the start 
to friends, family and sponsors on social media. 

Every mile my trainers seemed to be absorbing more and more of the water from having 
to walk through the deep puddles and at close to half way I realised my intended route 
was flooded so I would have to take the longer route and walk much of it on the road/
grass verges. 

To keep people up to date I took and posted pictures with major signs I went past. 

Almost exactly at the point I reached the sign for Oxfordshire the rain began to stop and I 
looked up at the hill towards Aston Tirrold and Blewbury.   Every step seemed to be 
getting harder and the only reason I was keeping going was for the charities as I just 
wanted to sit down and rest. 

Finally I walked around the corner to Didcot 
station and was greeted by former Didcot 
Mayor Axel MacDonald and my Wife Sarah 
Connel. 

Although we haven't made a final count 
as the money is still coming in from our just 
giving page, directly to us and through my 
mayoral PayPal account we believe we have 
broken £600. 

Thank you to everyone who has supported 
me and I look forward to announcing my next 
fundraising event soon.        

Steve 

Reading Station 

Didcot Parkway Station 
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Ridgeway Winter Newsletter 

The Ridgeway Newsletter is a quarterly newsletter about events taking place on or near The 

Ridgeway.  Including events involving large numbers of people, as well as articles about local 

people and local heritage. 

Enjoy a good read of The Ridgeway National Trail newsletter which features: 

• Ten year old boy becomes a Hero - walking the entire Ridgeway for charity 

• Ridgeway Wildlife corridor - the Trail plays a role in helping wildlife movement  

• Events listing - art fairs, guided winter walks, fundraising challenges and more 

• Help maintain The Ridgeway - see the task diary and read about an app to help with reporting problems 

• Explore The Ridgeway on horseback – take part in TREC events and volunteer to monitor circular rides 

• Literary walk - follow in the footsteps of great writers inspired by the Ridgeway  landscape  

• Whiteleaf Cross is scoured to a gleaming white and the Grosvenor memorial near East Ilsley is restored 

If you are interested in The Ridgeway you are welcome to send material to include in future 

newsletters. 

Here is a link to the website or www.nationaltrail.co.uk/ridgeway  

 

Didcot Residents Have Had Enough of Rubbish 

Figures released by the UK's biggest anti-litter campaign, Keep Britain Tidy, have revealed: 

That council taxpayers in the UK fork out £1billion a year to clean the streets. 

Over 30m tonnes of litter are collected from our streets each year. 

Thanks to the growing presence of dropped food, the UK rat population now stands at 
approximately sixty million 

People can be fined £80 for dropping litter. Last year 44,000 people were prosecuted 
 
Like everywhere else in the UK, Didcot has its fair share of litter problems. But we hope that the 
residents of Didcot at least have people prepared to help the Town Council  do something about 
it.  

In order to plan this “spring clean”  we want you to let us know where you think a team of litter 
pickers would be most effective. If you want to  nominate an area or location then email us the 
place and if possible send a photograph to events@didcot.gov.uk 
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Christmas Tree 
 
For a number of years the Town 
Council has faced a recurring 
problem. Each year the Christmas 
tree outside the Civic Hall is 
vandalised. This year was no 
different, and for a while half the 
lights were not working. Thankfully, a 
kind member of the public saw this 
and  in a festive gesture of goodwill 
took it on herself to bring some colour 
and joy back to the display. Janet 
Kent visited the Changing Lives 
charity in Lower Broadway, 
purchased some baubles and 
decorated the tree. We hope that you 
have all seen how lovely it looks. Our 
heartfelt thanks go out to Janet for 
her display of optimism and 
Christmas spirit. 

 

 

Didcot Annual Ball 
 

The Mayor’s Charity Dinner will take place on Saturday 4th March 2017.  It 
will take place at the Civic Hall and start at 6.30pm.   
 
The event promises to be a fantastic evening with a 
antipasto/carvery/desert table and dancing until the early 
hours. 
 
All proceeds from the Ball will go to the Mayor's 
Charities; Turberous Sclerosis and South & Vale Young 
Carers South & Vale Young Carers. 
 
More details will be available from the Information Centre shortly. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS AT THE 

CIVIC HALL: 

 

DICK WHITTINGTON 

24TH DECEMBER 2016 

 

SUPERSTARS OF WRESTLING 

28TH DECEMBER 2016 

 

NEW YEARS EVE PARTY 

31ST DECEMBER 2016 

 

JACK & THE BEANSTALK 

27TH & 28TH JANUARY 2017 

 

MASSIVELY MULTIPLAYER ON STAGE 

ROLE PLAYING GAME (MMORPG) 

11TH MARCH 2017 
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Didcot Town Council 

Didcot & District U3A meets on the 3rd Tuesday of each 
month at 2:00 pm in the Didcot Civic Hall. Please arrive 15 
minutes before the start time to ensure you are all seated 

for the 2pm start. 
 

              Tuesday 17th January 
Andrew Steel will give a talk entitled 

    "Banff National Park Canada" 
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